
Letter of Agreement 
Between 

Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 
And 

The City of Tacoma 
 

Subject: New Inspector Classification 
(Merging of Mechanical Inspector and Building Inspector)  

January 1, 2015 
 

The City of Tacoma and Professional and Technical Employees Local 17 hereby enter into this 
Letter of Agreement which shall be attached to the collective bargaining agreement and incorporated 
as though fully set forth. 
  
Effective January 1, 2015, the City is merging the Mechanical Inspector (CSC 2119) and Building 
Inspector (CSC 2101) classifications into one new classification that will be titled Inspector.    
 
The Parties agree to the following:  
 

• The classification of Inspector will be recognized as covered by the Professional and 
Technical Employees, Local 17 collective bargaining agreement effective January 1, 2015 
and all terms and conditions which applied to the Building Inspector and/or Mechanical 
Inspector classification shall apply to the new Inspector classification. 

• The 2015 wages for the new Inspector classification will be addressed through successor 
contract bargaining. 

• Employees in the Building Inspector and Mechanical Inspector classifications will maintain 
their current job seniority date in the new Inspector classification. 

 
This Agreement does not set a precedent or establish a practice for similar matters which will be 
addressed by the Parties on a case-by-case basis.  
 
Dated this ________ day of _____________2014. 
 
FOR THE CITY:     FOR THE UNION: 
 

 
________________________________  ________________________________ 
Joy St. Germain  Date    Patrick Silvernale  Date 
Human Resources Director    Union Representative Local 17 PTE 
 
 
________________________________ 
T.C. Broadnax   Date 
City Manager 
 
Approved as to form: 
 
 
________________________________ 
Cheryl Comer   Date 
Deputy City Attorney 
 
 


